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August 25, 2014

Members of the Selectboard present:  Greg Smith, Larry Courcelle, and Geoff Wells

Town Officers and employees present:  Sara Tully, Town Administrator, Bill Ellis, Road Commissioner
Residents and Visitors present:  Fran McGuiness
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM at the Town Office.

The Selectboard added items to the agenda:

FEMA Project Closeouts


Snowmobiles on Wheelerville Road


Personnel/Human Resources


Dog Complaints


Culvert Wheelerville Road

Administrative Matters
Selectmen's Orders were reviewed and signed.

Minutes of Previous Meetings:  L. Courcelle moved to approve the minutes of August 11, 2014.  Motion seconded by G. Wells.  The Selectboard unanimously approved the motion.

Old Business

Culvert Wheelerville Road  F. McGuiness attended the Selectboard meeting to request the town replace a culvert under Wheelerville Road in front of his property.  B. Ellis said it was on the schedule to be replaced before October. 
Terra Lane  The Selectboard discussed that Ms. Pasquarello had some construction done with in the town’s right of way without obtaining an Access permit and discussing it with the town.  B. Ellis explained that water runoff from her property at 170 Terra Lane will damage the town highway and where she intends to park in the winter is the only place for the town to put snow.  S. Tully will draft a letter to Ms. Pasquarello requesting she work with B. Ellis to get an Access Permit and discuss solutions to the issues.
Townline Road Culvert Project The Townline Road Project construction was delayed until today due to the lack of availability of flaggers.  Issues that arise throughout the culvert installation are being addressed by Dubois & King Engineers and B. Ellis.
McLaughlin Falls Road  B. Ellis reported that Matt Town is estimating construction to mitigate the blind corner of the road.  S. Tully informed the Selectboard that Cupola-Rococo LTD are the property owners on both side of the road in that location.  L. Courcelle will follow up with initial contact with the property owners.
Woodward Road Project  G. Smith reported that the town expects Dubois & King will submit a change order for the project after receiving further information from The Belden Company.
Salt Prices/Budget  B. Ellis reported the town has 110 tons of salt in inventory.  B. Ellis requested purchasing an additional 490 tons.  $27,000 was rolled over from the 2013-2014 budget for purchasing salt.  The Selectboard authorized B. Ellis to purchase 490 tons at a price up to $80.00 per ton.   
Salt Shed  B. Ellis reported that he is waiting for quotes to expose a footing of the salt shed to determine the extent of damage.  S. Tully and B. Ellis will present replacement cost options to the Selectboard.
VLCT Law Enforcement Policies, Procedures and Best Practices  G. Smith is compiling comments and suggested changes to submit to P. Douglas, Constable.
Town Office Maintenance S. Tully will follow through with obtaining cost estimates to replace the grinder pump.  Newt Jones will start repairs to rotting trim boards.  L. Courcelle will follow up with Efficiency Vermont to determine the recommended insulation around the vent pipes in the attic of the Town Office.
Subdivision Regulations  S. Tully will forward the final draft of the Subdivision Regulations and Checklist that was submitted by the Planning Commission of August 18th and schedule a date of adoption by the Selectboard.
Management Discussion and Analysis G. Smith will submit the Management Discussion and Analysis to the auditors.
Zoning Fee Structure  Steve Cosgrove has requested an increase of the building permit fee for a garage.  The Selectboard would like to simplify the fee structure and request that S. Cosgrove submit a new fee structure for consideration. 
Open Meeting Law Changes G. Smith will provide a summary of approved reasons to enter Executive Session to use as a reference tool.  Suggested changes in the policy will be approved at the next meeting.
Health Insurance 2015  S. Tully reported that health insurance rates for 2015 are expected to increase.  The Selectboard should start considering what level of funding they are willing to offer so that the employees can start to make decisions of what option they would like to purchase next year.
FEMA Project Closeouts  S. Tully and Nancy Gondella must start compiling the FEMA Project Closeouts.  Once the Woodward Road Project is complete the town is eligible to complete the large project closeouts.  This is a priority for the office staff.

Snowmobiles on Wheelerville Road  The Selectboard want to invite Roy Arthur and Dave Fucci to attend a meeting to discuss the use of Wheelerville Road by snowmobiles.

Personnel/Human Resources  G. Smith discussed that employees schedules should be discussed with their direct supervisors.

Dog Complaints  S. Tully discussed two dog issues.  The first is a written complaint about a dog running at large on Woodward Road/Deer Run/Black Bear Pathy.  The Selectboard will have Rod MacCuiag, Animal Control Officer handle the complaint.  S. Tully reported that the next issue involves a dog bite involving a dog that has not received a rabies vaccination.   S. Tully, Health Officer, is quarantining a dog for observation.
There being no further business, G. Smith moved to adjourn at 8:55 PM.  The motion carried.
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